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04 December 2003 
 

FLAG STATE ADMINISTRATION ADVISORY NO. 50 
Series of 2003 
 
TO : ALL SHIPOWNERS / OPERATOR / COMPANIES AND 

ALL SHIPPING  ASSOCIATION CONCERNED 
   
SUBJECT : SECURITY MEASURES TO PROJECT CRITICAL  

INFRASTRUCTURES 
 
 
Pursuant to DOTC Memorandum dated 28 November 2003 directing all DOTC 
Agencies to enhance security measures to protect critical infrastructure in their 
respective jurisdiction in anticipation of terrorist activities of Jemaah Islamiya (JI) 
after the Ramadan and the following Christmas holiday Season, you are hereby 
directed to enhance your security measures in your respective jurisdiction to 
anticipate any eventuality of terroristic activities during the said periods. 

 
For strict compliance. 

 
 

 
(Sgd.) OSCAR M. SEVILLA 

              Administrator  
 


